
 

 

November 18, 2024 

Robert Califf, MD 
Commissioner 
 
Valerie Jensen 
Director, Drug Shortage Staff 
 
Gail Bormel, JD 
Director, Office of Compounding Quality and Compliance 
U.S. Food and Drug Administration 
10903 New Hampshire Avenue 
Silver Spring, MD 20993 
 

Subject: Formal Comment Submission Regarding the Ongoing Shortage of FDA-Approved Semaglutide 
Injection Products, Docket No. FDA-2015-N-0030-0001 

Dear Commissioner Califf, Ms. Jensen, and Dr. Bormel: 

Thank you for your attention to my letter submitted on November 15 regarding the persistent shortage 
of FDA-approved semaglutide injection products. Since that submission, we have received additional 
reports from our members, which further underscore the critical role compounded semaglutide 
products continue to play in addressing patient needs during this shortage. 

Attached are the latest screenshots from wholesalers indicating continued limited availability of FDA-
approved semaglutide products. Additionally, we have gathered dispensing data from 15 additional 
compounders, which collectively account for nearly 40,000 compounded semaglutide prescriptions per 
month. This volume highlights the substantial patient reliance on compounded products to fill the gap 
created by insufficient supply of FDA-approved medications. 

Below is a breakdown of prescriptions dispensed monthly by these 15 additional pharmacies: 

Pharmacy Prescriptions/Month 

AA 830 

BB 1,700 

CC 8,800 



Pharmacy Prescriptions/Month 

DD 250 

EE 475 

FF 2,700 

GG 6,000 

HH 2,400 

II 1,000 

JJ 3,500 

KK 1,700 

LL 6,200 

MM 3,000 

NN 350 

OO 600 

Total 39,505 

 

These numbers emphasize the need for a robust supply chain of FDA-approved semaglutide products. 
We urge the agency to address manufacturing shortages promptly to ensure adequate availability for 
patients who depend on these therapies. 

We remain committed to supporting the FDA in addressing this issue and are available to provide any 
additional data or insights that may aid in resolving these shortages effectively. 

Thank you for your continued attention and consideration. 

Sincerely, 

 
Tenille Davis, PharmD, RPh, BCSCP, FAPC 
Chief Advocacy Officer 
Alliance for Pharmacy Compounding 
tenille@a4pc.org 








































